
PROCEEDINGS OF MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING 

OF THE TOWN OF OAK GROVE, LOUISIANA 

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 13, 2018 – 5:00 P.M. 

 

The Town Council of Oak Grove met in regular session on Tuesday, November 13, 2018 at 5:00 

P.M.  Present for the meeting were Council Members Nevels, Gammill, Walker, Allen and Rye.  

Mayor Holland presided. 

 

Invocation was led by Council Member Allen. 

 

Council Member Nevels made a motion, seconded by Council Member Allen to approve the 

minutes of the October 9, 2018 regular meeting, October 4, 2018 special meeting and the 

October 12 2018 special meeting.  The motion passed by general consent. 

 

Council Member Rye made a motion, seconded by Council Member Allen to approve the 

October 2018 financials and bills for payment.  The motion passed by general consent. 

 

Council Member Gammill made a motion, seconded by Council Member Allen to adopt a 

Resolution to cash in a Sales Tax CD in order to pay for repairs and/or replacement of the ground 

storage tank.  The motion passed unanimously.  A copy of the Resolution is available for review 

at City Hall. 

 

Council Member Allen made a motion, seconded by Council Member Rye to adopt a Resolution 

to apply for Capital Outlay funding to replace and the renovate old dilapidated water system.  

The motion passed unanimously. 

 

Mayor Holland stated that he was appointing Council Members Rye and Gammill to study and 

discuss the Small Cell Legislation and come up with ideas for an Ordinance.   

 

Mayor Holland stated that the Adopt a Pole Christmas contest will be on December 15
th

 in the 

town park with awards being handed out at 5:30 p.m.  He stated that Council Member Nevels 

would be in charge of assigning judges for the event and anyone interested in participating could 

contact the Mayor or Council Member Rye. 

 

Council Member Allen made a motion, seconded by Council Member Gammill to accept Jodi 

Tyler’s resignation and authorized Mayor Holland along with the Clerk to interview and make a 

decision as to whom to hire.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

Mayor Holland gave a recap of the knowledge he obtained while attending the National League 

of Cities conference. 

 

Council Member Walker left the meeting at 5:23 p.m. due to not feeling well. 

 

Chief Russell gave his monthly police report. 

 

Superintendent Colquette gave his monthly report. 

 

Ken Wheelington with AWWM gave a monthly report for the sewer plant and Byron Lewis 

reported for the water plant. 

 

Council Member Allen made a motion, seconded by Council Member Gammill to adjourn at 

5:36 P.M.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

 

_________________________   ____________________________ 

MELLISSA CORLEY, LCMC   ADAM T. HOLLAND, MAYOR 
 


